
                                                                          

 

              AMERICAN LEGION POST 184   

        APRIL 10, 2025 GENERAL MEETING   

 

COMMANDER SPERBER CALLED TO ORDER AT 
1800HRS. 

PRAYERS, POW-MIA COVER, PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 
& LEGION PREAMBLE WERE COMPLETED. 

ROLL CALL:  PRESENT; COMMANDER SPERBER, 1ST 
VICE BURKETT, ADJUTANT LEAL, SGT AT ARMS WHITE, 
CHAPLAIN GIGLIOTTI, FINANCE STACHO, HISTORIAN 
FUTRELL, EXECUTIVE TURNER. 

GUESTS: JOE CZARSKE (SAL/CANTEEN MANAGER), 
MEMBERS; FRED MCKEWEN, BILL TARATOOT, 
DONALD PFENNEGER, RICH NUNEZ, DEANTHONY 
SMITH, JIM VIGNA, ROBERT MARCEAU, STEPHEN 
KHOOBYARIAN, NIKKI KNOLL, JOHN HOUCK, CHRIS 



PENA, BRUCE WATSON, STEVE MORIYAMA, SPIKE 
SCHALCK, ANDREW WINTER, PATRICK DEVINE. 

THE MINUTES FOR GENERAL MEETING HELD ON 
MARCH 13TH WERE EMAILED AND POSTED ON OUR 
POST 184 WEBSITE AND APPROVED. 

FINANCE REPORT: FINANCE OFFICER STACHO GAVE 
HIS REPORT ON OUR POST FINANCES (ATTACHED TO 
THIS REPORT). CANTEEN REPORT BY MANAGER JOE 
CZARSKE GAVE HIS REPORT (ATTACHED TO THIS 
REPORT). 

SALS REPORT BY JOE CZARSKE; 1ST NOMINATIONS 
WERE DONE LAST MONTH AND WILL BE FINALIZED IN 
NEXT WEEKS MEETING. PLANNING MODE FOR 
SUPPORTING LEGION WITH MEMORIAL DAY BBQ 
COMING IN MAY. THE FIRST OF TWO FUNDRAISERS 
COMING IN JULY. MEMBERSHIP IS AT 92%. 

AUXILLARY REPORT: POPPY ENVELOPES BEING 
FILLED AND SENT IN MAIL THE FOLLOWING TUESDAY. 

LEGION RIDERS: NO REPORT 



CHARITIES REPORT: THE CHARITY DONATIONS FOR 
THE MONTH OF MAY IS BOYS & GIRLS STATE FOR 
THAT WEEK.  

THERE WAS A LEAK IN THE RESTROOM AND $1400.00 
WAS SPENT TO REPAIR THE LEAK WITH AN 
ADDITIONAL $1300.00 SPENT TO INSTALL A VALVE TO 
SHUTDOWN THE WATER FOR THE RESTROOMS IN 
CASE ANOTHER LEAK OCCURS. WE ARE PROACTIVE 
IN GETTING THESE BUILDING ISSUES WORKED ON. 
CMDR SPERBER IS MOVING AHEAD IN GETTING OUR 
501 (C) (3) NON PROFIT STATUS AND WILL BE FILING 
THIS MONTH.  

NEW MEMBERS: USA GOLDMAN (TRANSFER POST 
1000) AND USN BALDWIN (TRANSFER POST 1000) 
BOTH APPROVED. 

SICK CALL: NONE 

POST EVERLASTING: DICK DELONG 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS: NONE 

NEW BUSINESS: FROM DISTRICT 19 MEETING; A 
COMPANY IS OFFERING GRANTS UP TO $100K TO 
INSTALL CHARGING STATIONS FOR ELECTRIC 



VEHICLES INSTALLED AT OUR POST. NEED TO GET 
CLARIFICATON FROM THE CITY OF REDONDO BEACH 
REGARDING THE INSTALLATION OF THESE 
CHARGING STATIONS TO SEE IF OUR POST QUALIFYS 
FOR THESE UNITS. ALSO THE KOREAN VETERANS DAY 
CELEBRATION COMING UP JULY 27TH  LOOKING FOR 
VOLUNTEERS TO HELP. HELP WILL ALSO BE NEEDED 
FOR THE MEMORIAL DAY BBQ ON MAY 26TH IN 
HELPING WITH THE SET UP AND THE CLEANUP AT 
THE END OF THE DAY. 

THE CELEBRATION OF LIFE FOR FORMER 
COMMANDER KENNETH SCRUGGS IS COMING UP 
MAY 18TH.  

NOMINATIONS AND ELECTIONS WILL BE COMING UP 
AT THE END OF THE MEETING. 

HELMET FOR HERO’S DONATIONS TOTAL: $428.00. 

CLOSING PRAYER CONDUCTED BY CHAPLAIN 
GIGLIOTTI. COMMANDER SPERBER GAVELED THE 
MEETING ADJORNED AT 1825HRS. 

  


